
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 19, 2018  

 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Moderator James Snyder, Chief Robert Mancini  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

JAMES SNYDER met with the board in his position as Moderator.  The board discussed the 

Town Meeting.  The vote taken on behalf of the cemetery trustees is not valid.  The additional 

money would need to have been added as an amendment to Article #2.  Monies must be raised 

and appropriated before they can be offset by the trust funds. 

 

The board signed the MS232 – Appropriations Actually Voted.  

 

The board approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse by the Willing Workers on July 28, 

2018. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building by ACT on June 1, 2018 for a workshop. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building on July 28th by the Richardson Memorial 

Library. 

 

Sugar Hill Community Church and St Matthews Church filed their Charitable Organizations 

paperwork. 

 

The board as requested by residents at Town meeting will send a letter to the Franconia Select 

Board in regard to the closing on Monday holidays.  The board will ask if there is any way they 

could open for several hours on Tuesday’s following a Monday holiday.  The board will also ask 

in regard to square pay so people could use a card and get a receipt. 

 

The board agreed to changes to the Tri Town Recreation Agreement as requested by the Easton 

Select Board. 

 

Jennifer will contact Jamie Dow at the Department of Revenue with a question in regard to funds 

requested by SAU35. 

 

CHIEF MANCINI met with the board to have them approve a Highway Safety Grant for 

Operation Safe Commute.  This will step up patrol on certain days and mix with the Click it of 

Ticket Campaign.  These will be four-hour blocks and emphasize seat belt safety. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the minutes of March 12. 2018 meeting seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 



With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday March 26, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


